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 – 2016 Madison County Living Legends Community Service EDWARDSVILLE
Awards were presented to Dr. Edward Hightower of Edwardsville, and Bobby 

, at Wednesday’s meeting of the Madison County Board.Collins, Sr., of Alton

The Madison County Living Legends Community Service Award is annually 
presented to county residents who have made extraordinary contributions to their 
communities and fellow citizens. Nominations for the award are made by members of 
the Madison County Board.

Madison County Chairman Alan J. Dunstan lauded the two recipients. “During 
February, when we recognize the many contributions of the black community during 
Black History Month, it is only appropriate that we recognize two outstanding citizens, 
Dr. Ed Hightower and Bobby Collins, Sr.”

“For decades, these two gentlemen have made countless contributions to their fellow 
man and their communities, and have brought honor to their families and to Madison 



County,” Dunstan stated. “It is with respect and sincere pleasure that we present Dr. 
Hightower and Mr. Collins with the 2016 Living Legends Community Service Awards.”

Dr. Edward E. Hightower

Dr. Hightower has dedicated a lifetime to education and helping others through his 
association with athletics and civic organizations.

Dr. Hightower holds bachelor, master and specialist degrees from Southern Illinois 
University Edwardsville, and a doctorate in Education Administration from St. Louis 
University. Dr. Hightower spent 40 years in public education, including 19 years as 
superintendent in the Edwardsville School District. Before his tenure in Edwardsville, 
he worked as a teacher, principal and administrator in Alton.

Dr. Hightower guided the Edwardsville School District during an era of immense 
growth including the construction of several new schools, major renovations, and other 
construction projects. The enrollment during his time grew by over 2,000 students and 
the school system has been recognized as one of the top in Illinois for academics, 
athletics, and performing arts.

Recognized as one of the top NCAA basketball officials of all-time, Dr. Hightower 
officiated Division I basketball for 36 years, including 12 NCAA Final Four 
tournaments, the Goodwill Games and World Championships. He received national 
college official of the year awards in 1992 and 1995, and is inducted in the St. Louis and 
Illinois Sports Hall of Fames. In 1999, he was named as one of the top 100 St. Louis 
athletes of the century.

Throughout his career, Dr. Hightower has been actively involved in the community. In 
addition to raising millions of dollars in donations for educational and athletic facilities, 
he was former vice chairman of the Southern Illinois University Board of Trustees and 
continues to serve on the Board of Directors for the Lewis and Clark Community 
College. He also served on the St. Anthony's Hospital Board of Directors for 18 years. 
He is currently Executive Director of the Mannie Jackson Center for the Humanities 
Foundation and helped spearhead the development of the Mannie Jackson Center for the 
Humanities and its mission to promote diversity, mutual understanding and respect 
among people.

Among his non-sports awards, he received the Illinois Jaycees 10 Outstanding Young 
Persons Award, the 1989 Illinois Distinguished Principals Award, the 1990 Elijah P. 
Lovejoy Human Rights Award, the 1993 Illinois Principal of the Year Award, and the 
2007 Trails West Distinguished Citizen of the Year. He was named to the Southern 
Illinois University Edwardsville Alumni Hall of Fame in 2012.



Dr. Hightower and his wife, Barbara, have two daughters, Julie Hightower and the 
Honorable Judge Jennifer Hightower. He and his wife reside in Edwardsville, where 
they are involved in their church and the Edwardsville Rotary Club.

Mr. Bobby Collins, Sr.

Bobby Collins Sr. was born in St. Louis and attended public schools in New Jersey and 
Illinois. After graduating from Madison High School, he received his degree in Business 
Administration from Lewis and Clark Community College.

He was employed for 47 years with the Olin Corporation, holding several management 
positions including the position of General Foreman.

Mr. Collins was active in youth organizations, serving 10 years as baseball and 
basketball coach for youth leagues. He directed and organized youth basketball 
programs and served as president of the Alton High School Basketball Boosters Club.

He served on government boards and commissions for many years, including the 
Madison County Housing Authority, the Madison County Regional School Board and 
the Alton Police Department Community Advisory Board.

Mr. Collins has been involved with community organizations, including the Alton 
Branch of the N.A.A.C.P., where he is the current Treasurer; the 100 Black Men of 
Alton, where he held leadership positions for many years, including President; and the 
Madison County Urban League, where he also served as President. For six years he 
served as a board member for the American Red Cross.

He received the 100 Black Men Man of the Year Award in 1997 and the Home Town 
Hero Award in 2003.

He was married to the late Josephine E. Patterson, and has two children, Bobby, Jr. and 
Alicia. He has four grandsons, Bobby III (Trey), Kendal, Kevin and Michael.

One of Mr. Collins’ favorite mottos is taken from the song My Way performed by the 
legendary Frank Sinatra. “Regrets I’ve had a few, but then again too few to mention. I 
did what I had to do, and saw it through without exemption. I planned each charted 
course, each careful step along the byway. And more, much more than this, I did it my 
way.”

Bobby Collins, Sr. is a community volunteer who over his entire life has supported 
many organizations and causes that have improved people’s lives and earned him well 
deserved respect.



 


